
 

A Maduro  
By email 29 November 2017
  Our ref: IR218499

 
Dear Sir/Madam

 
Thank you for your request for information, which was received on 1 November 2017.  This request 
is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Please find our response to your request below.

1.       Please can you supply a list of public toilets/conveniences both currently in operation and 
closed off for use.

Lambeth maintain 1 public toilet in Popes Road and the toilets listed below in our Parks

1 Agnes Riley Gardens [M/F] Thornton
2 Archbishops Park Public Toilet Block [M/F/Dis] Bishops
3 Brockwell Park BMX Track Toilets [M/F] Herne Hill
4 Brockwell Park Playground Toilets [M/F] Herne Hill
5 Brockwell Park Stables Public Toilets [M/F] Herne Hill
6 Brockwell Park The Temple Toilets [M/F] Herne Hill
7 Clapham Common Adults  [M/F] Clapham Common
8 Clapham Common Playground Toilets [M/F] Clapham Common
9 Clapham Common Bowling Green Pavilion [M/F/Dis] Wandsworth
10 Hillside Gardens Park [M/F] Streatham Hill
11 Kennington Park Adult WC Block [M/F] Oval
12 Kennington Park Play Area toilets [M/F] Oval
13 Myatts Field Park [M/F/Dis] Vassall
14 Myatts Fields Park play area [M/F] Vassall
15 Norwood Park - Public Toilet Block [M/F] Gipsy Hill
16 Ruskin Park Play Area Toilets [M/F] Herne Hill
17 Ruskin Park Public Toilets (Changing Rooms) [M/F] Herne Hill
18 Streatham Common Play Area [M/F/Dis] Streatham South

There is also a public toilet at Gracefield Gardens.

In addition to the above, Lambeth Council also operates a Community toilet scheme. Under the 
scheme businesses such as restaurants, bars and shops work together with the council to provide 
more clean, safe and accessible toilets for members of the public. Members of the public can use the 
toilet facilities of the businesses during their normal opening hours and without any need to make a 
purchase. Participating businesses will display community toilet scheme stickers in their windows. 
Further details on the locations of all members of our Community toilet scheme can be found at: 
http://www.lambeth.gov.uk/open-data/community-toilets 

http://www.lambeth.gov.uk/open-data/community-toilets


Closed toilets are as follows:

 Clapham Common, Clocktower (Gentlemen’s) - closed 2010 
 Clapham Common, Clocktower (Unisex) - closed 2010 
 Crystal Palace Parade, junction of Farquhar Road - closed 2009 
 Kennington Cross, Kennington Lane - closed 2007 
 Leigham Court Road car park - closed 2010 
 Lower Marsh, Granby Place (demolished) - closed 2007 
 Ridgeway Road, junction of Loughborough Road - closed 2007 
 Robsart Street, opposite Thornton Street - closed 2007 
 Robson Road, west end near junction with Norwood Road - closed 2007 
 Rushcroft Road, Windrush Square - closed 2007 

2. Can you let me know in the last 3 years how many toilets have been sold or put on the open 
property market?

Four

3. Could you let me know who manages this community asset within our borough?

Popes Road is managed by Veolia as part of our Veolia contract;
The Parks toilets are managed in-house;
Gracefield Gardens is managed by the Streatham BID.

4. What is the future plan for our closed toilets in the borough?

Each WC is considered on a case by case basis, taking into account the location, locality, demand and 
feasibility. In some cases they are let out to commercial occupiers to generate income, in one case a 
WC has been converted to residential. In other cases, they are to be used for community based 
activities. 

I hope this information is useful.  If you are dissatisfied with the way in which your Freedom of 
Information request has been dealt with you can request an internal review. Tell us why you are 
unhappy with our response within 40 working days, and it will be looked at afresh. We will aim to 
provide you with our review response within 20 working days.
 
By email: xxx@xxxxxxx.xxx.xx (Please quote the reference number above) or by writing to: 
 
Freedom of Information
London Borough of Lambeth
P.O. Box 734 
Winchester 
S023 5DG
 
If you remain dissatisfied with the outcome of the review you have a further right to appeal to the 
Information Commissioner, who regulates the implementation of the Freedom of Information Act. 
The Commissioner can be contacted at the following address:
 
Information Commissioner's Office
Wycliffe House
Water Lane
Wilmslow
Cheshire SK9 5AF
Enquiry line: 0303 123 1113

mailto:xxx@xxxxxxx.xxx.xx


 
Thank you for your interest in Lambeth Council.
 
Yours sincerely
 
 

Complaints & Information Officer


